WALSINGHAM MASS:  The next Walsingham Mass will be on Saturday, September 12, which will be celebrated at home, requests for prayers are welcome and should be sent to Ken.  If anyone would like the readings, they can be emailed to you.   

Prayer requests need to be with me by midday Friday 11th so that prayer sheets can be sent out to interested people for this socially distanced service.            Ken
MEMORIES OF ST. GILES’ DAY:  Ken writes: A few years ago, we had an evening service outside the Church Hall followed by a fish and chip supper inside. I recall phoning the chip shop 5 minutes before the service to order more fish and chips as people came unexpectedly. We had visitors from our friends at the Methodist Church and some other parishes where I had been taking services. Interestingly some of these parishes started to adopt the same idea!  
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Two years ago, I recall marrying former pupil Fiona, to Rob on St Giles’ day in St Giles’ Church.
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check out our website – www.achurchnearyou.com/church/13416i
WELCOME TO THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST GILES

Rector: Rev. Olaf Trelenberg             Associate Priest: Rev. Ken Johnson

0115 939 7163 – olaft@aol.com 

Church Wardens:   Doreen French 0115 939 9810        

                                  David Ingleby   0115 949 9098
SUNDAY: 6 AUGUST 2020 13th Sunday after Trinity (Proper 18)                                                                                   
Dear Parishioners …

 

Yes, as you have by now gathered, I have returned in one piece and even though I have been told at the border that I have to quarantine for 14 days this will soon be over and then hopefully things will be looking up.

Because of the Quarantine we had to slightly delay our plans for the resumption of services at St Giles but I am happy to announce to you today that we will indeed be back in Church for the first Eucharist since lockdown 
on: -
Sunday 13th of September 2020 at 10:00 am

You will have to wear a face covering and the service itself will be different from what we are used to. It would be good if anyone who wants to attend, would email or phone the Rectory so we hopefully can accommodate as many as possible. We will have to organise socially distanced seating arrangement and there will be no hymn singing.

But … it is a start … and hopefully we will be back to something resembling normal life in time.
 

Very soon we will announce the date and time for the AGM … so watch this space …...

It is really good to be back and sending you a cheerful wave I remain

Yours 

Rector Olaf

COLLECT:  Almighty God, 
you search us and know us: 
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may we rely on you in strength              

and rest on you in weakness, 
now and in all our days; 




through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
READINGS:

1st:          Ezekiel 33. 7-11                                 
Psalm:   119. 33-40

2nd:         Romans 13. 8

Gospel:  Matthew 18. 15-20
                                                        **********
Woe to him who is alone when he falls he has no one to help him up.
God never calls on any of his children to go it alone in their walk with him.
We need each other, not only to receive help and encouragement, but to give it as well.
What has God done for you this last six months, being in lockdown, has he kept you safe?
And well, have you been obedient?  Often blessings cannot be received unless we go through the trial of waiting.                                              contributed by Phillip Lenny

THE CHURCH WARDENS wish to thank everyone for their positive comments re. the newsletter, the aim is to keep you in touch with St Giles, and it is working, which is good news.
A HUGE THANK YOU to our Treasurer, Angela, who works tirelessly to keep us afloat.  We wish her and her family well.

Thank you, to members who donate by direct debit, and to those who have delivered envelopes to Doreen or put a donation on the plate.
We will, hopefully, have our first service in the near future.  It would be a great help if you could bring envelopes or other donations to the service.
The church finances are, unfortunately, in danger of slipping into the red.
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PRAYERS FOR THIS WEEK
Sunday: We pray for all who follow Christ, for those whose faith is being tested, and for those who have drifted away.
Monday: Many students are starting at new schools universities and colleges around this time.  Pray for them as they start in their new surroundings, that they will benefit from their time in higher education.  Pray also for those who teach them and who look after their welfare
Tuesday: Pray for all those who work with young people in youth organisations and Bible classes.   Keep them fresh week by week and help us all to bring them closer to Christ.
Wednesday: Pray for all those who have been shielding during the lock-down period due to their vulnerability to the Covid virus. As the resrictions are eased, pray also for all who feel nervious or frightened and unable to resume a more normal life and mixing with other people.
Thursday: We pray for our families, friends and neighbours, all who cause us concern and all in need of your peace.
Friday: We pray for all those we love and those we find it difficult to love, for those who loving is damaged and those who have no one who cares about them.
Saturday: Pray for the ministers and congregations of the churches of other denomination in our parish and community.  Pray that we will work together to spread the Good News of Christ in the area.It is our intention to start the list from scratch.

